
MGO One Seven LLC 

Exhibit to Form CRS 

June 2, 2022 

Effective May 4, 2022, We Are One Seven (“One Seven”) changed its name to MGO One Seven LLC (“MGO 
One Seven”) when One Seven merged with a local firm investment adviser operating under the name MGO 
Investment Advisors Inc. (“MGOIA”).  This merger required updates to our Form Client Relationship 
Summary (or Form CRS), which we have outlined below.  A complete copy of our latest Form CRS is 
attached for your review and can also be found at https://reports.adviserinfo.sec.gov/crs/crs_283087.pdf. 

What investment services and advice can you provide me? We now offer additional services, such as 
pension consulting, a wrap program and the selection of other unaffiliated advisers.  If your relationship 
was previously with MGOIA, the wrap program and selection of other advisers may be new for you.  If you 
were a One Seven client, we have expanded our pension consulting services. 

Our investment offerings are now broader than those you may have had at MGOIA. You now have access to 
real estate investment trusts (REITs), structured notes and investments in partnerships, if these meet your 
risk tolerance and investment objectives.  Advice on other investments is also available. 

The fees you pay are not changing, although you may have access to additional payment options than you 
had in the past.  You will also have access to a wrap program, where you pay no transaction costs for trades 
that you did not have access to as a former MGOIA client.  Wrap programs can be more expensive than 
your typical asset management fees, so please discuss this in detail with your financial professional before 
deciding to change your account(s).  

How does your financial professional make money?  Former financial professionals with MGOIA are paid on 
a salary and bonus structure, while former financial professionals of One Seven are paid as independent 
contractors and receive a portion of the fees you pay MGO One Seven.  

Please refer to our applicable Form ADV Part 2A brochures, Appendix 1 brochure and the complete Form 
CRS for additional information. You should also contact your financial professional if you have further 
questions.  If you would like copies of these brochures sent to you at no charge, please contact us at 216-
771-4242. 
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